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Annual Meeting Announcement 

The Annual Meeting of Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild will be held June 4th at Fairview Unit-
ed Methodist Church.  Doors will open at 9:00am with potluck breakfast from 9:30am to 
10:30am.  A business meeting will follow breakfast at 10:30am.  The program with guest 
speakers David and Teresa Dowe will be at 11:00am. 

David Dowe is self-taught and began quilting in the early 1990s.  He loved woodworking 
and thought of the sewing machine as just another tool.  He watched TV shows and studied 
quilts at quilt shops.  He would then go home and make his own creations. 

Teresa would get frustrated with having to pick up all the loose threads around the house.  
After a trip to the Houston International Quilt Show in 2005, Teresa became infected with 
the Quilting Bug.  David became her first teacher. 

David is a traditional piecer and Teresa leans more toward modern techniques.  They both 
have had quilts displayed at Houston and Paducah and have had quilts travel with Hoffman 
Challenge Quilts.  They have won ribbons including Best of Show at Kansas City Fair. 

— Boo! Kula 

Annual Meeting Official Ballot inside on page 5 
Proposed FY2022-2023 Budget on page 6 
2022-2023 Membership Form on page 7 

Quilt Show Entries Information 

We had hoped to be able to include an entry form in the June newsletter for our September 
23-24 quilt show but ran out of space.  The entry form is available on our website and there 
will be some copies of the entry form at the June meeting.  The entry form will be in the July 
newsletter. 

Here are a few things to keep in mind about your entry. 

In order to get the program, map insert, and lay-out done in a timely manner, and accurately, 
our deadline this year is August 24th (if mailed August 21).  SO….. start planning your  

(Continued on Page 4) 

Starlight President’s Message 
I want to thank the guild members for let-
ting me serve as your Starlight president!  
I have lots of memories and made new 
friends.  I will see you all on June 4th.  Re-
member, our Annual Meeting is June 4th, 
with a carry-in brunch starting at 9:30am. 
— Connie Richards 

Day Chapter President’s Message 
Since I have been absent for several weeks this year, I 
want to thank the people who took care of my duties in 
my absence.  Thanks to Judi Kirkpatrick, who was kind 
and understanding while I was not able to carry out my 
duties as President of the Day chapter.  Thanks to Mona 
Stevenson who often stepped in to take care of my du-
ties when I couldn't.  But most of all I want to thank the 
Day Chapter Program team, Willie Morris, Judy Gieselman 
and Carrol Lewis.  These women arranged terrific pro-
grams for the entire year, making my job so easy.  Their 
example of having a team to plan programs is one that 
others can use in the future.   
— Pat Leistner 



  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  4/01/2022-4/30/2022 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 
4/11/2022 to Board for Approval by 

 

Martha Eberhard, Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 4/30/2022 

Cash 4/30/2022 (General Ledger) $29,649.92 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.54  

CD's (2) $11,536.73 

Net Assets on 4/30/2022 $42,222.19 

Number of Members  139 
 

FY2021-2022 (07/01/21-06/30/22) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 7/1/2021 

$19,157.72 

FY2021-2022 Deposits $34,345.63 

FY2021-2022 Expenses ($24,007.44)   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 4/30/2022 

$29,495.91 

 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting 
From the Board Secretary:  

The following action was taken during the May 9th, 2022 meeting 
1. Accepted the minutes of April 11, 2022 as corrected.  
2. Accepted the treasurer’s report of April 30, 2022. 
3. Accepted the 2022-2023 budget as presented. 
4. Accepted the update of BTQG Business Forms. 
5. Adjournment. 
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Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its 
members and in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

BTQG Board of Directors 2021-2022   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Vice CEO Trina Pratt thesierraquilter@gmail.com 

Past CEO Boo Kula bookula74@gmail.com 

Secretary Betty White bettyj49@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Martha Eberhard marthaeberhard@hotmail.com 

Day President Pat Leistner patleistner@gmail.com 

Starlight President Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day Programs Willie Morris morrisw@missouri.edu 

 Judy Gieselman gieselmanja@missouri.edu 

 Carrol Lewis cale0d@mizzou.edu 

Starlight Programs Various  

Membership Deb Kagay ddk612@centurytel.net 

Librarian Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Irmgard Marsh rogerscott935@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show Peggy Brothers peggybrothers@icloud.com 

Quilt Show Kathryn Reece kathrynreece24@gmail.com 

Hospitality   

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Anna Mary Hughes annamaryyh@gmail.com 
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Let there be peace 
on earth, 

and let it begin 
with me. 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Pat Leistner   573-446-0811  

Starlight Chapter: Connie Richards   660-346-1577 

Guild’s Calendar:        Trina Pratt                   775-770-4645 

Please note that not all interest groups may meet every month.  

You are welcome to ask the contact people at right for information 

or questions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Featherweight Friends:  Janet Hollandsworth 573-999-

5706 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 

SASH*:  (Meetings TBA)  Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

                                          or Linda Karns       573-825-2020 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 

 *Short Attention Span Happy Quilters! 
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June 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 BTQG An-
nual Meet-
ing 
9:30am 
Fairview 
UMC 

5 6 7 8 Small 
Wonders 
1:00pm 
DBRL 

9 Sassy 
Stitchers 
9:30am-
11:30am 
DBRL 

10 11 

12 13 BTQG 
Board Meet-
ing 
7:00pm 
DBRL 

14 Flag Day 15  BTQG 
newsletter 
deadline 
5:00pm 

16 17 18 

19 Fathers’ 
Day 

20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 Make It 
Modern 
2:00pm 
Appletree 
Quilting Ctr. 

27 28 Needle-
work 
1:00pm 
Donna 
Puleo’s 
home 

29 30   

*PLEASE NOTE: Masks are now 
OPTIONAL inside the Fairview 
UMC building.   



  

 

Happy Birthday!!! 

June 2 Louise Bequette June 15 Linda Karnes 

June 7 Barb Preis June 22 Debbie Odor 

June 11 Elaine Keely June  Sharon Lawler 
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Our new year will start on July 1st.  If you are new to the guild and would like to have your 
picture included in the membership booklet (optional), you can seek out Barb Nixon.  Starting 
at the Annual meeting on June 4th she will be taking pictures for the 2022 - 2023 book-
let.  If you are already in last year’s booklet but would like a new picture used, have Barb take 
a new one.  We want to see your shining faces.  As always, it is your choice if you want your 
membership information included in the booklet.  

Do you have your ballot (found in this newsletter) ready to bring to the Annual 
Meeting?  Don't forget, please.  

The June BTQG Board Meeting will be in person on June 13th, 7 pm at the Daniel Boone Re-
gional Library.   It is a great time to pass on keys, notebooks, or files.  The new board mem-
bers may have some questions you can help with.  

New and Renewing Members — 
For Your Membership Directory  

Mindy Smith 
12700 N. Route J 
Harrisburg, MO  65256 
C 573-864-3936 
mindy@missouri.edu 
July 9  

(Continued from Page 1) 

entries. You must be a paid member to enter a quilt or sponsor a quilt.  No quilt may be en-
tered that has been in a BTQG show in the last five years unless it was voted “Viewer’s 
Choice” in the previous show. 

Measure your quilt carefully.  This is extremely important for the layout design. 

Your quilt will need a sleeve if it is more than 24 inches wide. 

Due to space limitations at the venue, we may not be able to hang all quilts.  Please assign a  

priority number so we know which quilts are the most important to you. 

In the past we have been able to enter our quilts online.  We still hope to be able to do that.  
The online entry form will hopefully be available mid-June.  We will let you know as soon as 
it is ready. 

I will be at the June, July, and August meetings to answer any questions.  If you already 
know and have finished some of your entries, please submit the forms early.  If you have any 
questions, you can call or text me at 573-424-1421 or email morrisw@missouri.edu .   

— Willie Morris          
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Please note that, if mailed, your ballot must be in the BTQG P.O. box by end of day 
June 2, 2021 [no less than two (2) days prior to June 4th]. 

You can save extra effort & a stamp by enclosing your dues & form with your ballot! Mailing in Your ballot? Dues? 

Official Ballot 
 

Remove this page from Newsletter to vote. 
Indicate your approval next to each of the items you approve of on the Ballot with an 
“X”, preferably in ink.  Either bring this completed Official Ballot page to the Annual 
Meeting & turn it in at the Membership Table when you check-in or mail it to BTQG at 

address below. 

BTQG Fiscal Year 2022-2023 
The 2022 BTQG Annual Meeting will be held in person at Fairview United Methodist Church, 
3200 Chapel Hill Rd. Columbia, MO  65203 at 9:30am.  Bring a dish to pass for brunch fol-
lowed by a short business meeting and program by David and Teresa Dowe. 

Please use the Ballot below to vote to approve the slate of BTQG Executive Officers 
and the Proposed Budget for FY 2022-2023. 

Executive Officers for FY 2022-2023  

Approved? Office Nominee Write-In Candidate  

 CEO Janet Hollandsworth  

 Vice CEO Robin Heider  

 Secretary Sharon Lawler  

 Treasurer Amy Reilly  

 Day Chapter 
President 

Mona Stevenson  

 Starlight 
Chapter 
President 

Alice Leeper  

Proposed Budget for FY 2022-2023  

 I approve the 2022-2023 Budget as published on the reverse side of this form. 

Ballots may be mailed if you are unable to attend the Annual Meeting.  Send to: 
 

BTQG 
P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO  65205-0542 



  

 

Page 6 June 2022 

Booneslick Trail Quilters Guild Proposed Budget 2022-2023 

BUDGET CATEGORIES  INCOME   EXPENSE  

Administration Operations     

Administration 0.00  500.00  

Annual Meeting  0.00  1,500.00  

Contingency 0.00  200.00  

Transferred Funds1 0.00  0.00  

General Fundraising2 4,350.00  300.00  

Quilt Show  6,900.00  2,000.00  

Library 50.00  200.00  

Membership 4,725.00  200.00  

Publications  (Directory & Newsletter) 0.00  2,000.00  

Hospitality 0.00  150.00  

Service Projects 0.00  200.00  

Administration Ops. subtotal    $              16,025.00   $                7,250.00  

Day Chapter Operations3 
    

Programs 0.00  3,500.00  

Rent   675.00  

Sit and Sew 600.00  600.00  

Meeting Set-Up 0.00  200.00  

Other     

Day Chapter Ops. subtotal    $                   600.00   $                4,975.00  

Starlight Chapter Operations3 
    

Programs 0.00  3,500.00  

Rent 0.00  675.00  

Meeting Set-Up 0.00  225.00  

Other     

Starlight Chapter Ops. subtotal    $                           -     $                4,400.00  

Special Programs (both Chapters)       

Special Speaker & Workshop4  0.00  0.00  

Winter Retreat 11,000.00  11,000.00  

Other Events 0.00  0.00  

Special Programs subtotal    $              11,000.00   $              11,000.00  

Miscellaneous     

Misc 0.00  0.00  

 Misc subtotal $0.00 $0.00 

TOTAL OF ALL CATEGORIES    $         27,625.00   $         27,625.00  
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Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild 
P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

STAMP 

ADDRESS LABEL 

 

BTQG Annual 
Meeting 
9:30am 

Saturday — June 4th 
Fairview UMC 

Heritage Days Quilt Show 

First Christian Church 

Morgan St. Boonville, MO 

Friday June 24 & Saturday June 25, 2022 

9 AM to 4 PM 

Featuring the necktie quilts of Lola Watts, who will give a talk each day at 
1:30pm. 

Do you have your ballot (found in this newsletter) ready to bring to the Annual 
Meeting?  Don't forget, please.  

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

